Valerie Shawcross CBE AM, Chair of the Confirmation Hearings Committee

London Assembly City Hall The Queen's Walk

The Queen's Walk London, SET 2AA

7 September 2015

Mr Boris Johnson Mayor of London

City Hall The Oueen

The Queen's Walk
More London

London SE1 2AA

Dear Boris

Confirmation Hearing: Proposed Appointment of Sir Merrick Cockell to the office of Chairman of the London Pensions Fund Authority

In accordance with Schedule 4A to the GLA Act 1999, I write to inform you of the Confirmation Hearings Committee's recommendation with regard to your proposed appointment of Sir Merrick Cockell to the office of Chairman of the London Pensions Fund Authority (LPFA).

The Confirmation Hearings Committee questioned Sir Merrick Cockell, at its meeting on 7 September 2015 in relation to the office of Chairman of the LPFA. The Committee (unanimously) agreed to recommend that you should proceed with his appointment to that office.

On behalf of the Confirmation Hearings Committee, I would like to wish Sir Merrick well in carrying out his new role as Chairman of the LPFA.

Yours sincerely

Valeno

Valerie Shawcross CBE AM

Chair of the Confirmation Hearings Committee